

Parent Association Meeting Agenda and Notes

Meeting on 3/14/18

Call to Order:

By Whom: Nan Webb Time: 7:03 pm

Opening Prayer: Let us always remember we are in the holy presence of God....

Saint John Paul II...Pray for us.

Saint John Baptist De La Salle...Pray for us

Live Jesus in our hearts...forever

By Whom: Mr. Bernot

Roll Call:

Did you sign in? If not, please sign on your way out!

Did you get a name tag? YES!

Treasurer's Report:

By Whom: Amy Mollica

Status: Was the second installment of Ray Dass (\$2,500.00) paid? Still not clear she will confirm. Spirit store is at \$8505.14, an increase of \$643.00.

Committee Reports:

<u>Freshman Class:</u> Worked hard on volunteering at mailing/stuffing envelopes, auction baskets and setup! Great job!!

<u>Sophomore Class</u>: How did the Sophomore retreat on 3/8 go? At Ascension Church, donated flowers from retreat to auction for decoration.

Junior Class: Are we ready for the Junior Retreat on 4/12? No reps avail.

<u>Senior Class:</u> Prom- they are using auction centerpieces. Angel will make arch if they provide the materials.

<u>Campus store</u>: Need_for additional volunteers? Christina Garbolosa asked for volunteers to help with the store. Fingerprinting is required. We are in need of people to work Tuesday and Thursday from 2:30 -3:30. Christina reported we are at full staff. We have not yet completed inventory and will need to do so.

Hospitality:

<u>POPS & Spiritual Life:</u> POPS meets on Tuesday at 7:30am in the Chapel, room 101. Rosary on Fridays with Mr. Cunningham in the Chapel as well.

<u>Angel Program</u>: Angel program completed for another year. Janina Seone has volunteered to continue the work that Cathy Hosn has been doing since Cathy's daughter is graduating this year. Thank you Cathy for all your hard work!

School Spirit: Anyone see/know Tori Pizzi? No reply to email.

<u>Dad's Club</u>: Meeting will be every Thursdays after drop off at 7:45.

OLD BUSINESS FROM FIRST MEETING:

1. Permanent Signs for the Parking Lot: Update: one parent donated "yard sale signs" for now until permanent signs are made. UPDATE: Diocese is currently reviewing signage, we need to wait until we have their input to create permanent signage. DISCUSSION: should paying for signage be a Parent Association project. Discussion on the design, cost and installation of sign. Lisa O. of Development will research signs and present information at future meeting including a potential "mock up" of entrance sign. Estimated cost \$1,600. If the balance of the signs to be completed by the school are not to be purchased and installed until next year the Parent Assn. will move forward with another project. Update: We have pictures and a mockup of the sign for the meeting! Additional projects for consideration is to add more/better student seating outside the Spirit Store or pay for field trips for teacher's to learn La Sallian way? UPDATE: We voted to go with the sign project for this year. Due to increased pricing we will only be able to donate the main entrance sign. The price for the version we liked is now between \$1800 and 1900 not including install. Cathy and Amy confirmed the money was available (now that we don't have to pay for a new couch in the teacher's lounge). Next year we can consider the additional projects mentioned, more motivation signs or something new. This section will remain in Old Business until installation. Update: appears signs will need to wait until summer, as we may have the parking lot redone. Do we want to pick another project? Second project idea was: new seating outside the Campus store. UPDATE 1/10/18: We voted not to start a project. We can vote again next year or put more money towards signs. 3/14/18 update: Parking lot was approved by diocese!!!

- 2. We need officers in training for P.A. We would like to try "co-officers". As Nan Webb has taken a new job with the school, I will be stepping down from office. Three people have volunteered to step up: Heide Taylor, Staci Benson and Mary Ordoyne. Please welcome our new officers in training.
- 3. **Kendra Scott:** We **raised \$750.00** the check should arrive by the end of January! Did the check arrive? Great job ladies. **Thank you to Mary Ordoyne, Nancy Ludwig and Carmen Vantu. Great success!** Tara Taylor was informed of the results. Once the check is received, this topic will be removed from old business.
- **4. Replacing plastic chains with real chains in parking lot** We discussed the plastic chains in the parking lot, apparently we cannot use real chains due to codes for the passing through of emergency vehicles. The administration will look at alternatives. **Changes in this area will be postponed until after the parking lot paving is completed.**
- 5. **Service hours (at least 15 hours) are due by 12/8 and 10 more by 4/6.** Any questions about service hours should be sent to Sheila Garcia.
- 6. **Prom-** Do we have a budget? The senior class has \$4,881.12 in their account. The prom is largely paid for by the ticket price. We confirmed that Mount Carmel at St. Jude has the date saved for us. I have asked the senior parents in attendance to start pushing for PROM answers, like theme, ticket pricing, etc....Prom is on 4/27.
- 7. **Tracking SAT scores at the school using Naviance.** Mr. Bernot is researching this and will discuss the topic at the next meeting. 3/14/18 Update: Mr. Bernot has been discussing this topic with Guidance and it will be on the agenda for a Coffee Talk before the end of the year watch your email.
- 8. **Measuring DAS results?.** Mr. Bernot is researching this and will discuss the topic at the next meeting. Ms. Jenny Mulhal is back and will be spearheading this topic. She is currently tracking but to early to report.
- 9. La Sallian Satus: We did it! This will be removed for next meeting.

Other New Business:

Security of our school: We reviewed Mr. Bernot's email on the topic. Parents at themeeting were interested in finding out about armed security guards, gate management, more cameras (12 are coming), panic buttons, and student/staff reminders that if you see something say something!

March for our Lives: parents were given information on the walk. This can be removed for meeting, no follow up needed.

SJPII spring break or summer trips for fundraising? The Parent Association does not need a fundraiser. We will allow the new officers to decide if they wish to pursue this matter with administration.

April 9th Calendar change- no school (this item will be dropped, no follow up needed).

Faculty & Staff Reports: (Mr. Bernot)

All matters covered during meeting, nothing further to add.

Calendar: We will quickly review the school calendar for the next two months up to the next meeting.

Final Meeting Date & Time: 5/09/18 @ 7pm in the Media Center

Roll Call: Sign out if you forgot to sign in!

Closing Prayer by: Mr. Bernot

Meeting Adjourned Time: 8:01 pm.